
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Tree Commission of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a

regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

TREE COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Thursday, June 9, 2011 @ 5:30 p.m.
Giles Dow Room/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)
Dean Tangeman – Chair, Dave McKichan, Todd Fossum, Josh LaPointe, Darren Marsh,
Jay Schotzko, Kevin Short, Randy Nelson, Street Department Foreman Rick Gullickson
and Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood

Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications

Item # OLD BUSINESS
2 I-Tree Program

Item # NEW BUSINESS
3 Approve May 12, 2011 Minutes
4 Discussion - Date & Time of Meetings
5 Tree Commissions Concerns for City of Stoughton
6 Lap top for field work
7 Tree Removal / Replanting – actual costs involved
8 2012 Urban Forestry Grant
9 Future Agenda Items

ADJOURNMENT
cc:

Mayor Donna Olson (Packet) - email

Council Members
Leadership Teams
City Clerk (Packet) - email
Debbie Myren (e-mail)
Matthew Dregne, City Attorney (e-mail)
Robert Kardasz (e-mail)
Maria Hougan (e-mail)
Sean Grady (email)
Tamarah Fleres/Deb Blaney
Stoughton Newspaper
WI State Journal / Capital Times

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be
locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if
you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.





Tree Commission Meeting Minutes


Thursday, May 12, 2011 at 5:30 PM


Giles Dow Room at City Hall, 381 E Main, Stoughton, WI


Members Present: Todd Fossum, Jay Schotzko, Kevin Short, Dean Tangeman, Josh LaPointe, Randy
Nelson, Rick Gullickson and Craig Wood


Absent & Excused: Dave McKichan and Darren Marsh


Call to order: Meeting called to order at 5:30 PM by Fossum.


1) Communications: NONE


2) Arbor Day Events Recap: The fourth grade classes received Sugar Maple trees which is the State
tree this year to celebrate the 100th anniversary of the Wisconsin State Nursery Program. Fossum &
Schotzko spoke at the schools. Schotzko stated that the teacher at Martin Luther is retiring and that
the students at St Ann’s were going to visit a nursery and plant trees.


The April 23rd work day along the River Trail went great with a least 50 people involved which were
broken into three groups – 1) cutting / clean up of invasive species, 2) digging holes / mulching and 3)
the planting of swamp white oaks, red oaks, and burr oaks - 100 trees in total all with the help of
several troops from the Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts and their parents. The work day began with discussion
from the Tree Commission members along with the distribution of educational cards & pamphlets on
invasive species.


These trees were donated from Rock River Trail Group. A thank you note with pictures will be sent to
the nursery.


The Commission needs to make sure to go back into the area and treat the stumps of the invasive
trees cut so that they do not grow back.


3) Approval of minutes from April 14, 2011 meeting: Motion by Tangeman, seconded by Short to
approve the minutes. Carried 5-0.


4) Elect Chair & Vice-Chair: Dean Tangeman was nominated by Fossum, 2nd by LaPointe for Chair.
Vote carried 5-0. Kevin Short was nominated by LaPointe, 2nd by Fossum for Vice-Chair. Vote carried
5-0.


5) Tree City USA – 17 Years: A letter was received from the Arbor Day Foundation congratulating the
City of Stoughton for obtaining 17 years as a Tree City USA Community. Per Mayor Olson, the press
release was sent to the Hub for publication. There was some discussion on our projects for this year to
continue to obtain the award – one being continuing with the work on the natural wild life habitat area
by Veteran’s Park. We need to prevent people from driving through the wild life area that has been set
aside for this purpose and begin cleaning out the invasive species so as to not destroy the natural
habitat. LaPointe stated that he can get some seed at a good price. A suggestion was to place a few
bat houses in the area because of the river and bugs.


6) I-Tree Program: The tree inventory database has yet to be downloaded into the program. Erdahl
doesn’t have the time at this point to study and complete the task. The trees that have been planted in
the last four years are not in the inventory. Fossum stated that he may have the GIS equipment to lend
to the Street Department in order to get this information into the inventory. He is also seeing if knows
someone who is knowledgeable in this system and at least help us to download the information. A
laptop for the field work would cut down on a lot of duplication as to writing on the work order and office
staff having to input the data whereas the worker in the field could just input the information.







7) Wood Chips: Nelson stated that the Street Department had been dumping all of the chips at Race
Track with the thought being to give them to the University for their bio fuel project – but that is no
longer going to happen so we should find places or spread the word to have residents take as much as
they would like as the pile is quite significant. There is still no definitive answer about the area where
the Green Waste Site was to be developed.


8) Future Agenda Items: I-Tree Program, Lap-top computer, Time /Day of meeting, Tree
Commission Concerns (Ltr to Public Works Committee), Removal/Replant (estimated cost to do)


Motion by Schotzko, seconded by Short to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 p.m. Respectfully submitted, Vickie Erdahl - Staff





